MINUTES OF MORETON CORBET AND LEE BROCKHURST PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS HELD REMOTELY VIA ZOOM ON TUESDAY 18 MAY 2021 AT 7.30 PM
Present:

Mr C Mackley


 Chairman
Mr A Brown 
Mr K Evans 


 Vice Chairman
Mrs J Embrey

Mr J Lester

Mr D Maddock

Mr J Plaskett
Brigadier A Hedley
             Clerk

Apologies:  Councillor S Jones (Shropshire Council)
No members of the public applied to access the meeting via Zoom.

ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
1. No member of the public had applied, in response to the Public Notice on the website, to attend the Assembly.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

1. Appointments for 21/22. The following appointments were unanimously agreed:


a. Chairman


Mr C Mackley


b. Vice Chairman

Mr K Evans


c. Clerk and Treasurer
            Brigadier A Hedley


d. Snow Warden

Mr J Lester


e. Tree Warden

Mr J Plaskett

2.  Finance

a. Internal auditor’s report FY20/21.  Councillors noted the report dated 6 May 21.
b. Annual Governance Statement FY20/21. Councillors authorised the Chairman and   Clerk/RFO to sign the Statement.

c. Accounting Statement FY20/21.  Councillors authorised the Chairman to sign this document.

d.  Exemption Certificate FY20/21. Councillors authorised the Chairman and Clerk/RFO to sign this certificate which would now be forward to the appointed auditor.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
1. Minutes of previous meeting.  The minutes of the meeting held on 13 Apr 21 were approved.

2. Recommendations to the Local Policing Community Charter.  After discussion the 3 agreed priorities to be forwarded to the sponsors of this Charter were:

a. Tackling rural crime more effectively, particularly thefts from farms and local business.
b. The continued use of resources to tackle instances of dangerous and inconsiderate bike             riding by an irresponsible minority of bike owners

c. To place a greater priority on prosecuting drivers of HGVs and tractors/trailers who put lives at risk by driving too fast on narrow country lanes
3. Renewal of subscription to the Shropshire Association of Local Councils (SALC).  After discussion it was agreed to re-join the SALC at a reduced rate of £49.32 for the present year. This matter would be reviewed prior to next year’s precept bid, as the reduced rate was not guaranteed for future years.

4. Update on the planning enforcement enquiry at 3 Lee Hill Lee Brockhurst. The planning authority had determined that the new Annex constructed at 3 Lee Hill in October 20 did not qualify as a ‘Permitted Development (where no planning approval is needed).  The owner has now submitted a planning application and Parish Council has responded by making a representation with the aim of providing a balanced response in the hope that the situation can be resolved.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

5.  This was left open as it is possible that Covid restrictions might be further lifted and a face-to-face meeting held. Were this to be the case it would not be before August 21.
